Historical Association:  Ealing Branch
Secretary’s Report to the AGM on 12 December 2023 for the year ending 30 June 2023

Thanks are owed in particular to our Chairman, Peter Hounsell, for his tireless work for the branch; and thanks also to the committee and its members for their contribution to the work of the branch.
Membership is currently 59 local members and 87 national members.  Attendance at talks in the church fluctuates but is generally up on last year’s figures.  On average, there are 50 attendees through Eventbrite and 38 attending in person.  Some talks appear to be more popular than others (in terms of the numbers attending) but there may be external factors in play such as the weather or major sporting events. Nonetheless, the most attended talks were on popular subjects: WW2 leaders and Charles II.
There has been some competition at talks with noisy dance classes in a different part of the hall.  Of late these seem to have quietened down.  The ballet classes in the hall preceding our talks do not end until 7.15, and we usually do not get access until 7.15/7.20pm.  I am grateful for the assistance of members and visitors in helping setting up the hall for our talks  and clearing away at the end.
Simmon Cockshutt    Secretary 

